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Tyres 

Competitors are reminded that from 1st January 2024, GCR (R)48.5.11 regarding the 
maximum number of tyres permitted on the event becomes mandatory and the maximum 
number of tyres permitted for this event will be 10. 

So as to ensure that no Competitors are disqualified from competing by the application of a 
Tyre Limit, this system is designed to be an all encompassing and as simple as possible. 
However, the onus is on the Competitor to ensure that their Tyre Declaration form is 
completed at all times. The form is available within your Competitor Roadbook, page 85 and 
must be an accurate representation of what is on your vehicle. Below is some scenario-
based logic to assist with completing this process: 
 
• Each competitor is allowed Ten Tyres. 
• At the beginning of the event, record what tyres you have placed on the vehicle, including 
any spares.  
• At the next Service, record any changes in the correct columns, paying close attention to 
the quantity of tyres you have used.  
• Should you not change the tyres and proceed onto the next loop without changing your 
tyres, you do not have to fill anything in.  
• If the Clerk of the Course, together with the Event Stewards, declare that the tyre 
allowance has been suspended in accordance with R48.5.11, you no longer have to fill in the 
form.  
 
If, at any time, the Scrutineers request to see your Tyre Declaration form, please surrender 
your form to them in order to facilitate a spot check. Should a Scrutineer find a Competitor 
in contravention of R48.5.11, they will report the Competitor in question to the Clerk of the 
Course as per C2.1. 
 
At the conclusion of the Event, please hand in your Tyre Declaration Form with your 
Damage Declaration. 
 

Signed 

Kevin Savage 

Clerk of the Course 

 


